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City of Santa Barbara 
Mayor and Council
Memorandum


DATE:
December 22, 2006
TO:
Jim Armstrong, City Administrator
FROM:
Iya Falcone, Councilmember

Roger Horton, Councilmember

SUBJECT:
REQUEST TO PLACE AN ITEM ON THE COUNCIL AGENDA
We are requesting that the following item be placed on the agenda for the next Santa Barbara City Council meeting.


We, Councilmembers Falcone and Horton, ask that the Santa Barbara City Council consider an allocation of an additional $500,000 in RDA funding for the Granada, Center for the Performing Arts (CPA), Project.


This project is a vital element of the economic viability of the business community north of Carrillo Street.  The completed Performing Arts Center, in conjunction with the new Granada Parking structure, will form a stable base for the upper State Street portion of our business community, and will ensure that this significant area of our community will remain economically strong for decades to come.


The Board of the CPA has demonstrated a proven track record of fund raising success, having raised $40,000,000 to date.  The Board is fully committed to continuing their efforts to fully fund the Granada Project.   The need for the additional $500,000 at this point is primarily related to the rapid escalation of building costs that has impacted the construction of the Granada Project, as well as all other similar projects in our community.
The nationally recognized Kresge Foundation has indicated an interest in making a $1.8 million campaign completion grant to the Granada Project.  Although there are several key stipulations to their financial involvement, one prerequisite requires that the Santa Barbara Center for the Performing Arts reach $41 million by March 2007.  The Granada has already raised $39 million leaving a balance of $2 million to be pledged or raised between now and the March deadline. The Kresge opportunity represents not only a $1.8 million grant possibility, but also a major boost to the Granada's ability to successfully complete their campaign.

The investment of additional RDA funds at this point will provide a return of multiple times the investment in economic benefit to our community, as well as supporting the gift of arts for all of Santa Barbara, now and into the future!
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